
            Mundy Road PAC Meeting     March 12, 2014 @700pm                      
           www.mundyroad.ca      

                                                                      
Attendance:   Elizabeth Hrynew, Ursula Elliot, Lenore Clemens,  Joyce Watts,  Rob Wright,  Michaela 
Kelly, Teri Towner , Christine Friend, Sarah MacDonald, Marcie Baverstock         

   
Welcome & Introductions   by Elizabeth Hrynew                                                         

Approve Agenda   Motion to accept by Marcie Baverstock , seconded by Ursula Elliot, all in favour, 

passed.                                                                                             

Approve Minutes from Feb  19, 2014 PAC meeting, motion to accept by  Christine Friend,                     

seconded by Teri Towner, all in favour, passed.  

Chairpersons Report by  Elizabeth Hrynew  chaired the meeting in Gurj's absence. No Chairperson's 

report passed on.  Elizabeth congratulated everyone involved in making the movie night a sucess. 

Movie Night report - read by Elizabeth.    Went off without a hitch! We had just over 150 in attendance. 

we made just under $500 for our sister school in Kenya and though we did not make as much as I 

anticipated in the way of food donations; we still were able to fill 6 milk crates full. I would like to thank 

Nicole Smith who graciously donated Van Houte  coffee and hot chocolate and the Keurig's for the night. 

As well as Mr. Porter for setting up the projector, screen and audio. As well as the many parents who 

volunteered their time throughout the night to help out with making this night successful. Tim Horton's 

also graciously donated 80 cups of coffee for the night.  Kids were already talking about the next one. SO 

I may plan another for May, provided everyone is on board. Thank you to Mrs. Hein for organizing to 

take the food to the food bank!!                      Written by Nicole Schenato 

 

Principal’s Report by  Rob Wright      rwright@sd43.bc.ca 

 Breakfast Club  No volunteers yet. We need a core group to start this pilot project and 

information need to be reviewed with school community.   Action: Rob will contact Mark Clay 

(principal at Maillard Middle School).  Action: PAC representatives will  receive more 

information to understand the project.  Bring back to April PAC meeting.  Action:  A  FAQ sheet 

will be created  after spring break.  

 Rob contacted District  School Board for information about traffic concerns and upcoming 

meetings.    Teri Towner also contacted City about information.            

 Teacher's Wish list is being reviewed and examined. 

 Report Cards went home on Thursday, March 13th to allow any communication needed before 

Spring Break (March 14 until March 30th). School resumes on Monday, March 31st, 2014.  

 FSA report will be coming out. 

http://www.mundyroad.ca/


 Pink Shirt Day on Feb 26 went well .  March 3rd Assembly also went well.                                                  

Rob indicated that all  Assemblies held at Mundy Road, the PARENTS are always invited to 

attend.  

 One kindergarten class would like to use their class field trip money for a class butterfly field 

trip.  PAC discussed the definition of field trip. It is the PAC's understanding that 'field trip" can 

mean in-school activity or out of school trip somewhere.  

 ACTION: Table the discussion  to next  budget meeting  with documented guideline on various 

budget line items such as field trip, rainy day fund, etc. to provide clarity for current and future 

PAC members.  

 

 Treasurer's Report  by Ursula Elliot  reported on the February  statement.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Motion: to accept Treasurer's Report  by Christine Friend, seconded by Marcie Baverstock,  all in favour, 

passed.   

 District PAC Rep - Teri Towner reported on DPAC  topic of Budget Process. Sandy Hein sent out an 

email regarding Community consultation events upcoming in April.   Teri mentioned idea of creating our 

PAC website into other language for parents who need translation.  Check out  the Walton School PAC 

website.   Just an idea of what other PAC committees are doing.  

Communications - Jennifer McKinnon   - jmckinnon@redrobincanada.com  

Volunteer Coordinator - Marcy Baverstock     We  always need  volunteers  to help serve the hot 

lunches.     We need someone interested in Pilot Breakfast Program.  We need volunteers for the Family 

Spring Dance on April 25th (Friday pm) 

Hot Lunch Coordinator -  by  Nicole Schenato  (absent)    Next hot lunch will be March 14th with 

hotdogs. Thank you to Division 3- Ms S. Perko for a donation of fresh buns from her contact Ken of 

Canada Bread.  April will be 2 hot lunches; dates to be announced,  of Subway subs and pasta.  

 

Fundraising Coordinator  - Lenore Clemens  lclemens@shaw.ca   

 Versey's Spring Bulbs = Summer Flowers  Order Form  due back APRIL 1st  please.  Orders will 

be in before Mother's Day.   

 Family  Spring Dance is being planned.  The  date will be Friday evening  April 25  More 

information to come.    Need for volunteers for help organize event.         

Open Discussion 

 Discussion of grade-less report cards.  

 idea of Family Photos by MJM photography in Fall ( next school year)   

 Discussion of where to get a PINK shirt ideas.  



 Question of private gym rentals - call District School board for information. 

 The School Planning Committee ( Elizabeth, Ursula, Christine) would like to meet. Rob 

will look into. 

 Inventory of PAC assets. ACTION: To make a PDF file for future PAC committee.  Not 

done yet move to next meeting. 

 PAC closet was refreshed and organized by Nicole Schenato. In the closet was  6 cash 

boxes, xmas tree, decorations and lights, 3 rolls of green plastic table cloths, 1 roll of 

red craft paper, 6 binders ( 2 about the dance/ fundraising, 4 Treasurer binders), 2 PAC 

signs, 4 straw hats.  Thanks Nicole for that chore.    

 Emergency Prep & Safety Committee- update at next meeting (April 16,2014)  

Meeting Adjourned at 840 pm by Elizabeth 

 

 

 

 

  Next meeting is   Wednesday,  April  16, 2014 at the Mundy Road Elementary 

School Library 

                                                   Everybody is Welcome 


